
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   
 
 
 

Our Ref: MGLA250619-5891 
 

22 July 2019 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 25 June 2019. This has 
been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked for:  
 
A list of all the estate regeneration ballots that have been carried out under the mayor's policy 
introduced last July and for each ballot, for the following to be provided: 

 

• The name of the estate 

• The number of residents balloted. 

• Whether the result was in favour of or opposed to regeneration. 

 
Our response to your request is as follows:  
 
1. The name of the estate 

 
The GLA regularly publishes a list of estate regeneration projects where we have received a 
completed GLA Resident Ballot Compliance Checklist (see paragraph 8.5.19 in the GLA's 
Affordable Housing Capital Funding Guide), signed by an independent body and confirming 
that a resident ballot has taken place on the named estate and that residents voted in favour of 
the Landlord Offer to regenerate the estate. You can find this information at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/17.04.19_for_website_-
_list_of_positive_ballot_0.pdf 
 
GLA Investment Partners are only required to notify the GLA about the result of the ballot if 
residents vote in favour of the Landlord Offer to regenerate an estate.   
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2. The number of residents balloted. 
 
The GLA does not collect information on the number of residents that were balloted as a matter 
of course, but has received information for the following schemes: 
 

• Westhorpe Gardens and Mills Grove Estate – 71of 108 eligible voters cast their vote. 

• High Lane, Ealing – 185 of 324 eligible voters cast their vote. 

• Brookhill Close – 86 of 99 eligible voters cast their vote. 
 
3. Whether the result was in favour of or opposed to regeneration. 

 
The GLA has not been made aware of any ballots where residents voted against regeneration. 
However, as noted above, partners are not required to inform the GLA where there have been 
negative ballots. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using 
the GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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